Free Press Report
I have edited only the last four issues of Free Press. We must thank Julie-Ann Davies, who did so for five years previously, for the hard work and inspiration she put into it. 

The great use we were able to make of the newsletter this year was to carry the Media Manifesto for the UK General Election, bringing publication forward three weeks to do so. It was a smooth operation with contributions from all quarters delivered on time; in fact my experience has been that copy does arrive on time, a boon for any editor.

Thanks to all who have contributed. Lacking the ability to pay, for words or pictures, doesn’t make things too easy, but there are one or two photographers and cartoonists who have been willing to contribute for free and this is very much appreciated. I do will not name them, since some freelance colleagues do not approve. Free Press and its editor came under attack at a meeting of the NUJ London Photographers Branch for its failure to pay the union rate though nothing came of it.
We achieved a minor first with the publication of one of the notorious cartoons of the Prophet Mohammed published by the Danish paper Jyllands-Posten in 2005. The context was a review of a book on the subject. The matter was discussed at length by the National Council (I was not present) where it was agreed that the context justified the publication. One NC member, Des Freedman, dissented and in the next issue we ran a letter of protest from him and a colleague. It was a chance to run a real debate in our pages.
The CPBF needs more debate and though Free Press is always open to it I do have a feeling that more use should be made of the website – a valuable but underused resource. A time may come when the Campaign no longer produces a newsletter and thought should be given to shifting the emphasis of publication online.
Tim Gopsill

Editor
